

PO Box 201800 1515 East 6th Avenue Helena, MT 59620 (406) 444-3115

Memo

To: Montana State Library Commission

From: Kris Schmitz, Central Services Manager

Jennie Stapp, State Librarian

Date: March 21, 2012

Re: Broadband Pay Plan Policy

The Commission is asked to review the following draft State Library policy at the April Commission meeting. Action will be requested at the June meeting.

Broadband Pay Plan Policy - Review

This policy updates MSL's Broadband Pay Plan Policy that was originally adopted by the Commission in June 2008. The proposed changes are based primarily on recommendations from the Department of Administration (DOA). Significant changes include:

- 1) The addition of Appendix A MSL Pay Chart. This addition follows current practice recommended by DOA;
- 2) The deletion of references to market and inflationary changes as measures to make salary adjustments. DOA is recommending that agencies no longer tie pay plans to market changes which are often unattainable. Instead DOA recommends the use of a Pay Chart that is based on internal equity and equity for similar positions across state government.
- 3) The deletion of the section on seasonal employees as it is not relevant to MSL hiring practices;
- 4) Significant updates to the section on training assignments to delineate specific requirements of the hiring process for trainees;
- 5) The deletion of the section on Longevity Adjustments as these are required in statute and are therefore not a matter of policy;
- 6) Other clarifications recommended by DOA.